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SOUTHERN STATE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
January 11, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the Southern State Community College Board of
Trustees was held in the Board Room on the Central Campus of Southern State
Community College on Wednesday, January 11, 2006.

Call to Order and Roll Call

At 6:30 p.m., Chair Susan Dunkin-Blanton called the meeting to order. Roll Call was as
follows:

Present:
Ms. Kay Ayres
Dr. Susan Dunkin-Blanton, Outgoing Chair
Ms. Patricia Griffiths
Mr. Douglas Lynn, Incoming Chair
Mr. James Ward

Absent:
Mr. Paul Hall, Vice Chair
Mr. Willis Herdman
Mr. Ernest McFarland
Mr. Ralph Shell

Approval of Agenda

Mr. Ward moved and Ms. Ayres seconded that the Agenda be approved. All were in
favor.

06.00

Election of Officers/Passing of the Gavel/Establishment of Committees

Mr. Ward moved and Ms. Ayres seconded that Mr. Lynn serve as 2006 Chair and Mr.
Hall serve as 2006 Vice Chair. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, OFFICERS AS ELECTED:
Ms. Ayres
Dr. Dunkin-Blanton
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Lynn
Mr. Ward

Dr. Dunkin-Blanton passed the gavel to Mr. Lynn. On behalf of the Board of Trustees,
Chairman Lynn presented a plaque to Dr. Dunkin-Blanton in appreciation for her term as
2005 Chair.

06.01

Chairman Lynn appointed Ms. Ayres, Mr. Ward and himself to serve on the Audit
Committee, which the Board decided, will be separate from the Finance Committee.



Approval of Minutes

Ms. Griffiths moved and Ms. Ayres seconded that the November 9, 2005, Minutes be
adopted. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, MINUTES:
Ms. Ayres
Dr. Dunkin-Blanton
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Lynn
Mr. Ward

06.02

Monitoring Confirmation

President’s Report. In addition to his written report (attached December 2005 and
January 2006 President’s Reports), the President stated he received a call from the Chair
of the Higher Learning Commission Evaluation Team who will be here in May for an on-
site visit.

The President had shared with the Board some demographic data regarding college
attendance, high school completion, employment/unemployment within the College’s
five-county service area, and a good deal of discussion was held about these issues.
Some students who were at the Meeting were called upon to share their reasons for
choosing Southern State Community College.

Treasurer’s Report. See the attached November and December 2005 Treasurer’s Reports
including the FY06 Revised General Fund Budget.

Mr. Ward moved and Dr. Susan Dunkin-Blanton seconded that the President’s Report
and the Treasurer’s Report be accepted. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, President’s and Treasurer’s Reports:
Ms. Ayres
Dr. Dunkin-Blanton
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Lynn
Mr. Ward

06.03

OCAN/GEAR UP Presentation - Brenda Martin

Brenda Martin, Director of the Southern Ohio Center of Excellence, explained the
structure and services of the Southern Ohio Center of Excellence Regional Center to
College Access.
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Board Planning Retreat/OACC’s Legislative Advocacy Effort

The Board selected the dates of February 21 and 22, 2006, for their annual Planning
Retreat to be held in Columbus and include a meeting with our legislators.

Dr. Dukes will select a student to invite to the OACC’s Legislative Advocacy Meeting.

Adjournment

At 7:45 p.m., Ms. Griffiths moved and Dr. Dunkin-Blanton seconded that the meeting be
adjourned. All were in favor.

06.04

NOTE: Copies and/or originals of all documents referenced throughout the Minutes are
on file (BOARD OF TRUSTEES*January 11, 2006omeeting) in the President’s Office
unless otherwise noted. The meeting was audio taped as well.

Respectfully submitted

Stevetta Grooms

Attachments:
¯ President’s Report

o December 2005
o January 2006

¯ Treasurer’s Report
o November 2005
o December 2005
o FY06 Revised General Fund Budget
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Memorandum

To:
From:
Date:
Subject:

SSCC Board of Trustees
Dr. Lawrence N. Dukes, President
December 8, 2005
Board Update for December 2005

Winter Quarter Enrollment

Enrollment for the upcoming winter quarter appears to be on track to be approximately
equal to the enrollment of winter quarter in fiscal year 05. I am somewhat concerned,
however, that we may have more students on probation than has typically been the case
in the past, but I do not yet have final numbers on that issue. We still have approximately
one month prior to the beginning of winter quarter classes, so we are as yet a long way
from a final enrollment for the winter quarter.

Foundation Update

The Foundation continues to do very well. To date we have received $282,072 with
outstanding pledges of $41,150 and an additional anticipated $70,000 for a grand total of
just under $400,000 for the year. This would of course be the second best year the
College has experienced in terms of our fundraising efforts, and much of the credit must
go to the additional outreach activities by Doug Seipelt, our executive director of the
Foundation. There are several new opportunities in the offing, which could lead to
substantial additional sustainable funding for the College Foundation.

College Audit/Bond Rating

The exit interview for the College audit for fiscal year 2005 was held on November 22.
Trustee Shell was able to also sit in on the exit interview, which as expected, was very
smooth with no major recommendations for changes with one exception. In the
management letter, which you will receive at the next Board Meeting, the auditing firm
did suggest the College establish an Audit Committee of the Board to be involved in the
next audit. It appears that our Finance Committee as it may be reconstituted in the next
calendar year could be expanded in its function to the Finance and Audit Committee to
implement this recommendation. This is apparently something that is now being
recommended around the state and certainly presents no great problem for SSCC.

Jim Buck and I participated in a conference call with Moody’s Investor Services as they
reviewed the bonds that were issued for the completion of the Patriot Center.
Additionally, Jim had sent a great deal of financial information to their representatives on
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the College’s current fmanciai status. As a result of both the data and the conference call,
Moody’s upgraded Southern State’s rating from a Baa2 to a Baal and indicated the
outlook is stable at the higher rating level The report we received from them indicates
the rating change is based on the College’s enrollment growth, consistently strong
operating performance and the adequate financial resource base supporting a small
mount of debt with no future borrowing plans. It goes on to state the College’s rating
outlook is stable at the higher rating level. While this is not exactly jumping up and
down news, it nonetheless reflects favorably on the financial stability of the College.

Patriot Center Usage

Enclosed with this report is the schedule of athletic events over the next several months
in the Patriot Center, which as should be readily evident, is now receiving rather heavy
use. It should be of interest to the Board that 14 high schools have now used the facility
in some way either for a game, a practice or a tournament. This number will expand as
the season progresses.

The Hillsboro City Schools have again requested the opportunity to hold their graduation
in the Patriot Center, and the College has agreed. We have also been asked by the
Chamber of Commerce for use of the facility at their annual dinner on April 15 and have
also agreed to host that event. While these are not moneymakers for the college, there is
sufficient income generated to keep the facility clean and ready for subsequent use.

Miami Trace Visit

I was recently invited to visit the Miami Trace High School and had lunch with both the
principal and the vice principal of the school. Afterward, they took me on a tour of the
facility including the site that has been established for the Post Secondary courses the
College is currently offering on their campus. They are very pleased with the program
and indicate they expect greater participation in the coming year as the students also
appear to be very pleased with what they are receiving. Two of the students are actually
the daughters of one of the English instructors in Fayette County, who was somewhat
skeptical about the program. But as she has seen the work that her daughters are doing,
she has now become a strong spokesperson for the on-campus classes.

I was also pleased to note that the individual assigned through the OCAN Program to
work with their counseling staff in helping students to plan for their future college
experience has been well received at Miami Trace. They felt the young woman who is
working with them has seen many students and worked with them individually virtually
throughout the day. It should be of note that Miami Trace is one of the high schools that
will be graduating approximately 30 more seniors in 2006 than they did in 2005.
Unfortunately, on the day of the visit, Karen Davis was not able to accompany me as she
was ill.

Review of Demographic Data

We have recently received the results of several studies regarding class enrollments,
placement assessment, our usual profile of the student body and high school enrollments
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in our district. The good news is that there will be 133 more high school graduates from
our district in 2006 than there were in the previous year. The bad news is that in
reviewing current enrollees, we seem to have a disproportionate number who tested into
developmental English or math and in far too many cases even below the college
developmental courses. Those folks were referred to the ABLE program, but we are
somewhat concerned that they may be discouraged and not continue. The point of this is
that we are gathering about a dozen folks from the College to review this data in total and
determine what appropriate actions might be taken. I should note that much of the gain
in high school graduates comes from six area high schools and that our OCAN program
is now operating in five of those schools, so we hope we will have some additional
impact in encouraging students to continue their education beyond the high school level.
I will report more fully on the results of this taskforce in the January Report and also at
the January Board Meeting.

Action Agenda - Community Colleges

Attached to this document is an action agenda developed by Terry Thomas after
consultation with many of the community college folks across the state. Most of these
items have to do with maximizing the use of Ohio’s community and technical colleges in
ways that in many respects are similar to what is happening in other states. While Terry
has often written long position papers, I believe this listing of 12 important initiatives on
a single page probably has a much better chance of catching the attention of our area
legislators simply because of its brevity. This may be information on which the Board
would like further clarification or discussion.

Counselor’s Luncheon

On Tuesday, December 13, the College will once again host the annual Counselor’s
Luncheon for the schools within our district. All but three of the schools in our district
are sending individuals to this event, which not only involves a nice lunch but also a
morning program that includes an update on the CoIlege in general as well as four or five
brief presentations on specific program offerings either new or enhanced. The counselors
always receive a Southern State gift and generally the luncheon is not only informative
but involves a certain amount of fun, which seems to be enjoyed by all the participants.
The schools that are not able to attend generally have conflicting meetings that prevent
their being there but as always we will have very good representation from our five
counties.

Construction Technology

Sherry Stout, vice president of Academic Affairs, has been working with a number of
faculty members on the possible development of a Construction Technology Program.
This would tie in very nicely with programs in many of the area vocational schools but is
also a program where most of the first-year courses are already offered at Southern State.
There is also some possibility of collaborating with another community college in
offering the program. If it appears to be successful, the College would then develop the
second year of the program. It would be an outgrowth of our current engineering
programs and hence would help enrollment in that very critical area.
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Corporate and Community Services

Attached is the monthly report from the Center for Business and Industry, which
continues to show service across our district.

Around the Campus

Rosemary Poston recently advised me that we have received an Ohio Arts Council grant
to support the Traditional Skills Workshop, which is done in the summer at the
Appalachian Gateway Center on the South Campus. Special thanks to John Kellis, the
writer of the grant.

BIG NEWS: Nicole Roades gave birth to a baby girl weighing in at 6 lbs. and 8 oz. and
was 20 in. long. Both the mother and the new baby, Katy Jo, are doing just fine.

Rosemary Poston, director of the South Campus, has been requested by the Ohio Valley
Chapter of the American Red Cross to be deployed for two weeks to assist families in the
Mississippi and Louisiana areas. Rosemary is a certified disaster service volunteer, and
we are going to grant her six days of leave to carryon this very important work.
Fortunately, she will be gone only during the time when no classes are in session and will
be back well before they begin again in January.

Jim Buck has been working extensively with the various funding committees of the state,
and I have received numerous compliments on the good work that he is doing. Jim is
now one of the deans (long timers) within the state in the business office area and 
increasingly being called upon to share his expertise. We believe there is a good chance
the funding mechanisms will be altered enough in the coming year that it will be a benefit
to Southern State Community College.

Dr. Don Storer’s Dirty Little Secret. Attached to the report is a paragraph that
summarizes the workshop that Don Storer and his colleague at the University of South
Florida plan to present at a conference at Purdue in the summer. Don has again
developed a unique approach to teaching chemical analysis. Students will be attending
the workshop with Dr. Storer.

I look forward to seeing you all at the January meeting, which will be held on January 11,
at 6:30 p.m. on the Central Campus.

sg

Attachments
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Patriot Center- Master Game Schedule

Tuesday
Saturday
Sunday
Saturday

Wednesday
Friday

Nov 1
Nov 5

Nov 13
Nov 19

Nov 23
Nov 25

Saturday Nov 26 Noon

Tuesday Nov 29 6 p.m.
Wednesday Nov 30

Saturday

SSCC Women
SSCC
SSCC
Highland
County
SSCC
Highland
County
Highland
County
Hillsboro
SSCC

Women
Men

Girls-
scrimmage
Women
Girls-shoot out

Girls-shoot out

Girls
Men

Friday : Dec 2 6 p.m. Hillsboro Girls
Dec 3

Monday Dec 5
3& p.m.
5 &7p.m.
6 p.m.
1,3 &6p.m.

SSCC
SSCC
Hillsboro
SSCC &
Hillsboro

Dec 6
Dec 10

Women & Men
Women & Men
Boys
Women, Men
& Girls

Dec 14 6 p,m. SSCC Women
HillsboroDec 17

Dec 20
Dec 21

SSCC
Hillsboro

Boys
Women
Boys

Tuesday
Saturday

Wednesday
Saturday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Thursday
Wednesday
Friday
Tuesday
Friday

Dec 22 6 p.m. Hillsboro Girls
Dec 28
Dec 30

Hillsboro
SSCC

Boys
Men

Jan 3 6 p.m. Hillsboro Girls
Jan 6 Hillsboro
Jan 9
Jan 10
Jan 11
Jan 16
Jan 17
Jan 18
Jan 20
Jan 21

SSCC
Hillsboro
Hillsboro
SSCC

Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Friday
Saturday
Monday
Friday
Saturday
Sunday
Monday
Wednesday

Hillsboro
SSCC
SSCC
Hillsboro
SSCC
Hillsboro
SSCC

Jan 23

6p.m.
6 p.m.

Jan 27
Jan 28

Boys
Women & Men
Boys
Girls
Men

Boys
Women
Women
Boys
Men

Friday
Thursday
Friday
Sunday
Tuesday
Friday

Girls
Men

Jan 29 3 p.m. SSCC Women
Jan 30 7 p.m. SSCC Men
Feb 1 5:30 & 7:30 p.m. SSCC

’ Hillsboro
SSCC

Feb 3
Feb 9

Women & Men

Feb t2

Boys
Men

Feb 10 6 p.m. Hillsboro Girls
SSCC Women & Men

Feb 14 Hillsboro
Hillsboro

2 & 4pm.,
6p.m.

Feb 17
Boys
Boys





An Action Agenda to Maximize
Ohio’s Use of Its Community Colleges

Develop an early awareness and reward program for middle school
students and their parents on the importance of postsecondary education
in a knowledge economy.

Equalize the student share for the cost of undergraduate studies at the
freshman and sophomore levels, so that it does not exceed that at other
levels of postsecondary education.

3. Restrain tuition at Ohio’s two-year and other access campuses where
students are the most "sticker price" sensitive.

4. Consolidate developmental education services to the extent possible at
Ohio’s two-year and other access campuses.

5. Create a vision that every high school graduate earns at least a term of
college credit before high school graduation.

6. Provide high achieving community college graduates tuition at an Ohio
public university at community college rates to encourage initial enrollment
at the most affordable institutions.

7. Offer incentives to universities to provide baccalaureate degree
completion programs for place bound adults on two-year campuses.

Build community colleges into any discussion of increasing degree
production in STEM programs (science, technology, engineering, and
mathematics).

Develop applied baccalaureate degrees at Ohio public universities that are
fully articulated with community college associate degrees to meet the
changing requirements of the workplace.

10.Fund noncredit instruction in carefully defined areas that have obvious
benefit in improving the Ohio economy, that are affordable to low-wage
working Ohioans, and have a strong potential for further education.

11.Enhance workforce system cohesion and delivery of services between
community colleges and adult career-technical centers.

12.Assign all counties to a community college service district as appropriate
to the needs and wishes of the affected communities.
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Larry Dukes

From: John Tallieu

Sent: Wednesday, December 07, 2005 3:23 PM

To: Larry Dukes; Stevetta Grooms; Sherry Stout

Cc: Nancy Wisecup; John Joy

Subject: Center for Business and Industry - November 2005

Center for Business and Industry - November 2005

Adams County Business Training Center

A visit to the Business Training Center wrapped up the very productive day we spent with
Robert Johnson on November 2. Robert received a quick tour of the facility, and was
introduced to Russ Brewer, Business Facilitator in the Adams County Economic Development
office, and Randy Ravenscraft, Plant Manager of nearby MACA Plastics. Robert was provided
some valuable insight and dialogue regarding the challenges facing employers and our
workforce development efforts in this part of the state.

The Adams County Chamber of Commerce continues to hold their monthIy meetings at the
BTC, and we are pleased to continue providing them a meeting place in 2006. The "Starting
Your Own Business" workshop was held on November 17th, and was offered in partnership
with the Adams County Chamber of Commerce, The Ohio State Extension office and the Small
Business Development Center, and the MicroEnterprise Development Division of Adams-
Brown County Community Action Programs. An Introductory Excel class was held from 9 am
to 4 pm on November 22, with 10 enrolled, which was our best response to date. Targeted
industry Grants were approved to offset the costs of three new (to CBI) small businesses
attending the Excel training.

A draft of a proposed curriculum in "Entrepreneurship" (Small Business) was developed and
presented to Nancy and Sherry, in response to needs in Adams County. A Winter/Spring
course offering calendar has been prepared, and the Communications office was quite helpful
in preparing a one page flyer for the BTC.

Kautex-Textron
Kautex-Textron in Wilmington continues with Blueprint Reading nearing completion. A
meeting with them was held November 7 to discuss the Maintenance related training planned
for January of 2006, with the direction established to proceed with that training and associated
Grant.

Weastec
A grant was submitted and training is planned (with the Instructor coming from our Truck
Driving Academy) to provide Weastec (Hillsboro) with some targeted Hazard materials training
to keep in compliance with ISO 14001 certification.

YUSA
We have contracted with YUSA for 54 hours of OSHA safety instruction. The majority of the
classes are being delivered at the Fayette Campus.

12/7/2005
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Dr. Dukes, Doug Seipelt and John Tallieu met with Linda Andriko, the person responsible for
administering their scholarship and community involvement funding. She was very receptive
to the possibilities discussed for administration of those funds, but made no promises. Plans
were made for another meeting in January to discuss additional details.

New Sabina
On November 11th we delivered assessments for technicians at the plant in Sabina. Those
assessments are being evaluated and curriculum developed to target specific training needs.

Workforee Services Unlimited
Both the five month basic skills at CC works in Wilmington and the three month Basic
Computer Skills Program at the North Campus are going well..

First State Bank
We had to cancel our meeting in November due to a death in the family. We plan on
rescheduling in early January to discuss development of Strategic Planning.

Command Spanish
We finished the program with Highland County Community Action in November. The class
went well, with excellent feedback from everyone in the class.

Weyerhaeuser
We are currently conducting a 40 hour Industrial Electricity program at the plant in WCH. They
are also discussing a follow up class to train their higher level maintenance people on the
Programmable Logic Controllers for their equipment.

CCS Advisory Board
As a result of the CCS Advisory Board meeting on November 18 and to prepare for the next
meeting, responses to the survey questions were drafted. A draft of the structure and function
(based on existing SSCC guidelines) of the Advisory Committee was prepared for the group 
review. A brief review of EON and Leadership resources was also assembled. To improve
communications and insure we are meeting the needs of our customers, the Advisory Board
will be meeting quarterly.

Integrated Systems Technology Lab
John Tallieu attended a demonstration by Coastal, a provider of on-line industrial training. The
demonstration at Marion Tech was also attended by representatives of Tri-C, Owens, Rhodes,
Clark, Marion and Washington. Coastal has a very good product, but we are still waiting to
compare their product with Amatrol, Primedia and some others.

Robert Johnson, Assistant Director of Workforce Development for the Regents also attended
and discussed setting up a state wide program to be used to transfer non-credit maintenance
training to Engineering programs at any of the participating schools. Some of the schools
attending have already started doing this, with up to 14 credits being transferable.

We are in the process of setting up a lab demo of the Festo and Amatrol trainers. Dick
Bickerstaff, Chairperson of Engineering Technology at Columbus State said he would be
happy to arrange it with Ohio Hi-Point. We plan on inviting some of our corporate customers to
show them what we plan on providing.
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Targeted Industries Training Grants
These funds are almost exhausted, with less than $2000 left. In previous years we have
received approximately $10,000 in additional funding in mid March. I am discussing the
possibility of tapping into some of the funds the Regents has set aside for Industrial
Maintenance training for Honda suppliers when the New Sabina Industrial Electricity training
OCCUrs.

John Tallieu

Director, Center for Business and Industry

Southern State Community College

200 Hobart Drive, Hillsboro, OH 45133

Toll Free

Outside Ohio

Fax

E-Mail

(800) 628-7722 Ext 4550

(937) 393-3431 Ext 4550

(937) 393-5165

John@sscc.edu
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Chemistry’s Dirty Little Secret: Soil Analysis for Inquiry-Based Chemical Education

This workshop will introduce educators to some of the ways in which the chemical analysis of
soil can provide inexpensive and highly effective teaching tools for inquiry-based learning in
general chemistry. Soil, as both a geological and cultural product, is uniquely suited to chemical
education, because its analysis transcends the narrow confines of many natural and social science
curricula. In this workshop, the presenters will show how soil chemistry is used in archaeology.
Since much of the record of past societies is organic, very little preserves in the archaeological
record. Luckily, a variety of human activities impact soils through the deposition of chemical
residues. This is possible because soil particles have negative charges on their surfaces to which
cations can adsorb and become fixed for long periods. With simple-to-prepare extractants and
basic analytical instrumentation, such as a spectrophotometer, these activity residues can be
detected and studied. The presenters in this workshop will describe a number of experiments that
can be performed in the classroom, and the participants will have the oppommity to conduct a
selected number of them. In particular, participants will analyze 2,000-year-old soil from Central
America to learn what the ancient Maya did in their ceremonial plazas. In addition, each
participant will receive a copy of The Chemistry of Soil Analysis, which explains the basics of
soil chemistry and includes laboratory activities for general chemistry courses.





0

0





Memorandum

To:
From:
D~te:
Subject:

SSCC Board of Trustees
Dr. Lawrence N. Dukes, President
January 5, 2006
President’s Report for the January 11,2006, Board Meeting

Enrollment Update

As of this date, the College is running slightly behind the enrollment for the comparable
winter quarter of last year, but since we have a later start this year, it is difficult to predict
a final outcome. We do know that with the possible addition of the Respiratory Therapy
program during the spring quarter and the expansion of the Practical Nursing program to
Warren County, there is a possibility that spring quarter will show an increase over last
year. We may in fact have a slight increase over last year. In analyzing recent data on
high school enrollments and the number of seniors who will be graduating this year, it
appears to be up by approximately 130 students, which should bode well for Southern
State in the coming year.

Foundation Update

The Foundation as of this writing has raised $328,374. We continue to anticipate that by
the end of the year, we should be very close to $400,000, the second best year the College
has ever experienced.

An Executive Committee of the Foundation has been established with representatives of
each of the five counties, and they will be meeting the same week as the Board to review
the recommendation for investment management. We are hopeful the funds will then be
moved to that firm.

Center for Business and Industry Report

Attached to this report is the report from John Tallieu relative to the activity in the Center
for Business and Industry in December. As always seems to be the case, we see some
excellent opportunities to do training throughout our district.

General Motors, which as the Board is aware, has recently laid off significant numbers of
people from their Delphi Plant. GM has contacted Corporate and Community Services
relative to the Truck Driving Academy and the possible training opportunities there for
laid off employees. This could present an exciting opportunity for the College, but what
is particularly impressive, is the fact that General Motors checked with the state and also
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investigated a number of the truck driving academies and determined that Southern State
was by far the best opportunity for referring laid off employees for further training.
Congratulations to Nancy Wisecup and the fine folks connected with the Truck Driving
Academy.

The Southern Ohio Center of Excellence

Both the programs being funded under the Ohio College Access Network and the Federal
GEAR UP program are now either underway or soon will be with some excellent results.
I have asked Brenda Martin, who is the director of those programs, to do a brief
presentation at the Board Meeting to allow the Board to experience some first hand
reporting on what is actually happening in the high schools through this effort. Early
reports from those schools involved are all very positive, and we’re very pleased the
program seems to be taking off in excellent fashion.

Ohio Adult Basic and Literacy Education (ABLE) Certification

Also attached to this report is a document from the Deparmaent of Education indicating
that the ABLE program, part of our Adult Opportunity Center, has met or exceeded the
minimum standards of exemplary in all four content areas. While this is certainly not a
surprise to Southern State that Karyn Evans’ program has again been found to be
effective in an exemplary fashion, it nonetheless is always good to receive this
notification from the Department of Education. Congratulations to Karyn and her fine
staff.

Patri-Tot Center

As you will note in the Treasurer’s Report for December, the Patri-Tot Center, our
daycare operation, is now reporting a positive balance for the first six months of their
operation. This is indeed encouraging news since the summer months and December are
generally somewhat slow and often lead to negative returns. It is important to remember
also that we started with approximately a $9000 deficit as individuals previously
employed by the Center continued their employment through August and in addition
were paid some vacation time. Without those financial burdens, the Center would now
be operating with approximately a $15,000 profit through the first six months. This is
certainly far more than we expected but also provides some opportunity to use some of
the excess funds to continue to improve the operation of the Center.

Demographic Data

Enclosed with this report are some demographic data pulled together by Jim Buck and
others at the College that provide an interesting picture of the impact of unemployment
and College attendance as well as many other significant factors that affect the College
operation. I thought the Board would appreciate seeing this information, and it may be
something we’d like to discuss further at the Board Meeting although I believe most of
the information is self explanatory. Some of the information has been reviewed
previously but in this case is presented in a somewhat different format than what you may
have received at an earlier time.

President’s Report to the Board of Trustees
January 5, 2006
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KnowledgeWORKS P-16 Partnership

The KnowledgeWORKS Foundation has invited the College to form a P-16 Planning
Team to attend a conference and, if appropriate, to submit a request for funding, which is
scheduled to be $20,000 to fully implement the program. We were asked to focus on a
smaller area than our entire district, and because of activities going in most of our other
counties, we did choose Highland County. I have contacted people from business, K-12,
early childhood, postsecondary and community leaders for participation in this
opportunity and have received very positive feedback from virtually all of them.

The goal is to take at least six members of the Planning Team to Columbus for meetings
on Tuesday, January 31 through Wednesday, February 1 at a conference entitled Thinking
P-16 andBeyond. The intent of the conference is to have teams begin to develop a
program that is data driven and that will create partnerships, which could be extended to
our other counties and also would tie in with our Center of Excellence work. We are still
in the process of putting a Team together that would be truly representative of the various
constituencies within our district.

Higher Learning Commission’s Annual Meeting

I am pleased to report that Ric Shmbb has been asked to be part ofa pre-conference
workshop prior to the Higher Learning Commission’s annual meeting in Chicago. The
program he will be presenting is entitled The Self Study as a Living Document: Toward A
Successful Comprehensive Visit and on to the Future. The session will focus on
developing a self-study report designed to guide an institution beyond the comprehensive
visit. Ric is one of four individuals who will be presenting at this conference. Ric’s role
in this workshop will be from the point of view of the consultant/evaluator. It’s always
nice to see our faculty and staff presenting at regional conferences.

Channel 3 - Fayette County

We have received the first check from Washington Court House City Council for
Southern State to take over Channel 3, the Access Channel on cable television in that
community. We are working with a consultant who will assist us not only in purchasing
the initial equipment necessary to get the Chatmel up and running but will also help us in
establishing the criteria for a coordinator to actually work with Channel 3. Karen Davis
has done a nice job of moving this project forward, and we hope to not only establish this
initial phase of limited programming but to continue with the second phase, which
requires more equipment and a number of volunteers if we’re going to fully implement
what we hope to do on the cable television.

Meeting with U.S. Representative Mike Turner’s Staff Member

On Wednesday, January 4, we (Jim Buck, Sherry Stout, Larry Dukes) met with Jennifer
Taylor of Representative Turner’s staff. We presented two proposals for possible capital
projects. Since Rep. Turner represents Highland and Clinton Counties, the proposals
were for our campuses there. Specifically, we proposed a 1000 sq. ft. addition to the
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Central Campus to house the computerized manikins, provide storage for the necessary
gases and a viewing room. In Wilmington, our proposal focused on a similar addition for
the Emergency Medical Services program including a simulated ambulance. Ms. Taylor
asked for additional copies of the proposal to send to Washington. I believe the meeting
went extremely well. The bad news is the funds for the projects would not come until
sometime next year.

I look forward to seeing you all next Wednesday.

sg

Attachments/Enclosures
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Center for Business and Industry - December 2005

Adams County Business Training Center
An Intermediate Excel class was held from 9 am to 4 pm on December 7th,
which completed a series of Word and Excel classes. Targeted Industry Grants
were approved to offset the costs of three new (to CBI) small businesses from
Adams County. The evaluations of the training were all "very good" and above.

A Winter/Spring course offering calendar continues development, to be
distributed with a one page flyer for the BTC that the Communications office was
instrumental in preparing..

Kautex-Textron
The Blueprint Reading for Industry training at Kautex-Textron in Wilmington was
completed December 7. The instructor received a very high rating average on
the evaluations-4.94 on a scale of 5. Pra and Post course assessments yielded
a 14.6% increase in performance as a result of the training. A large Training
grant was submitted to OBR for Industrial Maintenance for Operators, and was
approved in the amount of $9,750. Kautex is investing $17,975 in this portion of
the training, for a total training project amount of $27,725. This next phase will
begin the 2n~ week of January and run for 18 weeks.

Liberty Bank
During a meeting conducted Dec. 16, Liberty Bank expressed interest in Excel
and other computer software training, both at their Wilmington and Dayton
locations. This could be a sizeable training opportunity, with current estimates at
between 100 and 160 employees needing training. The bulk of the training is
planned for March/April, when we expect to receive an additional allocation of
TITG funds.

Weastec
Overview of Regulations and Haz Mat Requirements training was conducted on
December 6 & 7 here at the Training Resource Center. Training was conducted
by Richard Payne, an Instructor from our Truck Driving Academy and completed
successfully. The training resulted in Weastec (Hillsboro) improving their
compliance with ISO 14001 certification requirements.

LERN Institute
John Joy attended the LERN Contract Training Institute in Columbus December
6-9 and along with other EON participants, received up-to-date training in
operating a Contract Training division. John successfully completed the Certified
Contract Planning exam at the conclusion of the Institute.

YUSA
We have completed 18 hours of the 54 hours of OSHA safety instruction. The
remainder will be done in January.
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New Sabina
We are partnering with Edison Community College on this project, and still
awaiting word from the plant on scheduling this training.

Workforce Services Unlimited
The five month basic skills at CC works is going well. We completed the Basic
Computer Skills Program on December 21st.

Weyerhaeuser
We have completed the 40 hour Industrial Electricity program at the plant in
WCH. Edison Community College has agreed to partner with us for the
Programmable Logic Controllers class.

Training Consortium
We are meeting with Ahresty, Weastec, YUSA and Candle-Lite on January 13th
to discuss which maintenance training classes are needed immediately.

Targeted Industries Training Grants
Due to an error on the OBR website, we overspent our allocation by almost $500.
We also had promised another $1500 to the Truck Driving Academy for a project
they are doing with Kenworth in Chillicothe. Since this was a system error, the
OBR is allowing us to keep the extra funds. Thanks for this windfall are due to
Gayle Mackay, who not only found the error, but identified specifically what was
causing the problem.

Although our TITG funds are completely exhausted, Edison Community College
is allowing us to tap into some of theirs. They have transferred $4,000 to us for
our Weyerhaeuser project. The OBR system error and the transfer from Edison
has resulted in an additional $6,500 in funds for TITG.

In addition, Edison has agreed to allow is to use their Honda supplier funds for
the proposed training at New Sabina Industries.

John Tallieu
Director, Center for Business and Industry
Southern State Community College
200 Hobart Drive, Hillsboro, OH 45133
Toll Free (800) 628-7722 Ext 4550
Outside Ohio (937) 393-3431 Ext 4550
Fax (937) 393-5165
E-Mail John@sscc,edu



Center for
Curriculum & Assessment Susan Tave Zelman

Office of Career-Technical and Adult Education
Kathy Shibley
Interim Director

Superintendent of Public Instruction

ABLE Program Director:

ABLE Program:

Karyn Evans

Southern State Commun ty Colle.qe

Status of FY 2005 Ohio Adult Basic and Literacy Education (ABLE)
Local Program Data Certification Checklist

Thank you for submitting your ABLE Program’s FY 2005 Ohio ABLE Local Program Data Certification
Checklist. Your consultant has reviewed it and rated it as indicated below.

X Satisfactory

Unsatisfactory

Your program, as indicated by the checklist, met or exceeded the minimum
standard of EXEMPLARY in all four content areas. Congratulations. No
revisions are required.

Your program, as indicated by the checklist, did not meet the minimum
standard of EXEMPLARY in the following content area(s). Your
Improvement Plan has been approved. No revisions are required.

Incomplete

~Data Foundation and Structure
Data Collection and Verification

~Data Analysis and Reporting
~Staff Development

Your checklist is incomplete for the following reasons. Please review, where
noted, and return to our office by mail or fax by

~Data Foundation and Structure
Data Collection and Verification

~Data Analysis and Reporting
~Staff Development

Improvement Plan
~ Signature/Date

Other

In FY2005, please be aware that your program was expected to meet or exceed the EXEMPLARY levels
of the standards in all tour content areas. In an effort to assist in improving your program, your consultant
may ask to review your checklist with you during a formal and/or informal program visit.

Denise L. Pottmeyer, State ABLE Director~"

c: Superintendent/CEO
ABLE Coordinator
Project File

Education

12-30-05
Date

25 South Front Street, Mal Stop 614
Columbus, Ohio 43215-4183

Phone: (614) 4Co~5015 Fax: (614) 728-8470





Attachment B

Agenda Item V.B
Treasurer’s Report

November and December 2005 Financial Reports
and

FY06 Revised General Fund Budget

Board of Trustees
January 11, 2006, Meeting





0





December 5, 2005

MI/MORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Dr. Lawrence Dukes, President
The Board of Trustees

James Buck, Treasurer

November 30, 2005 Financial Reports

Please review the accompanying Financial Reports. I have attached a proposed
Revised General Fund Budget for FY 2006. This revision includes a modest 1.3%
reduction in total revenue estimates and a .5% reduction in expenditures projections.

If you have any questions, please let me lmow.

Thank you.

Central Campus - 1.800.828-’F/22 Fayette Campus - 1-800.575-8225 North Campus - 1.800-344-6058 South Campus - 1-800-334-661

100 Hobart Ddve Hillsboro, OH 45133 1270 U.S. Route 62 SW Washington C.H., OH 43160 1850 Davids Drive Wilmington, OH 45177 12681 U.S. Route 62 Sar~iinia, OH 45
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January 4, 2006

MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Dr. Lawrence Dukes, President
The Board of Trustees

James Buck, Treasurer

December 31, 2005 Financial Reports

Please review the accompanying Financial Reports. I have attached a proposed
Revised General Fund Budget for FY 2006. This revision includes a modest 1.3%
reduction in total revenue estimates and a .5% reduction in expenditures projections.

If you have any questions, please let me know.

Thank you.

Central Campus - 1-800-828-7722 Fayette Campus - 1-800-5758225 North Campus - 1-800-344-6058 South Campus - 1-800-334-6619
100 Hobart Ddve Hillsboro, OH 45133 1270 U.S. Route 62 SW Washington C.H., OH 43160 1850 Davids Ddve Wilmington, OH 45177 12681 LI,S, Route 62 Sardinia, OH 45171
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